
 
 

 When Mark and I first got the kids well over a year and a half ago, consciously or sub-
consciously, and without speaking to one another about it, we quickly fell into rolls of a 
“traditional family”. Mark took on the role  of “dad” and I took on the role of “mom”. The kids 
never had had this before. Their mom had been sporadic at best in their lives, and there was no 
dad. One of the other things we established early on was to start having all of our evening 
meals at our family table. This was new to the kids as they were accustomed to eating in front 
of a TV at various times throughout the day. There were no set times to eat. That became our 
new routine.  
 The table that we had at Mark's was not ideal for all of us. It was too small and did not 
fit the space in his small house. After a year or so of trying to cramp all of us around the table, I 
desired to have a different table. These meal parts of my day quickly became the highlight. Not 
only hid we start the tradition of eating our meals at the table, but we also an enacted the policy 
of the kids doing the dishes after the meal. I became the  “dishwasher” and the kids were sup-
posed to rinse and rack the dishes. I love this time because the kids will whisper secrets to me 
and talk quietly with me and share things with me. No doubt about it this was a wonderful 
time.  
 Recently I purchased a new table and chairs for the house. Last week while standing in 
the kitchen, Alicia said to Mark and I that the dining room area was her favorite area in the en-
tire house. And I looked at her and I said, “It's funny that you say that Alicia, because I was just 
thinking that that table is my favorite piece of furniture, not only in Papa's house but in my 
house too.” That table has come to mean something to us. It is much more than “just a table” I 
don't know if it represents stability for the kids, or the idea of a family for the kids, or just the 
tradition and the guidelines we set up for the kids. Whatever the reason it all comes back to 
that table….which got me thinking 
 Another table of great importance to us as Christians is The Lord's Table. It is some-
thing very meaningful to all of us as believers. It too represents something more than what 
meets the eye. The body of Christ is represented by the bread that we take and eat. The blood of 
Christ is represented by the wine (or juice in our church) as the blood of Christ being washed 
away for our sins. John 6 conveys a similar idea. After Jesus proclaimed himself to be the 
“bread of life,” he said, “Whoever eats my flesh and drinks my blood has eternal life, and I will 
raise him up at the last day” (verse 54). Our spiritual food is in Jesus Christ. We show that we 
live in Christ, and he lives in us. The Lord’s Supper helps us look upward, to Christ, and be 
mindful that true life can only be in him and with him.  
 At the Last Supper Jesus shared a meal with His disciples and then led them in the ob-
servance of Passover. Jesus shared this meal for their benefit and for ours. As Jesus raised the 
bread and the cup in thanksgiving, He added new significance to this ancient ritual. Luke 22 
records that Jesus told His disciples to observe the Passover "in remembrance of me." 
 Jesus took an old symbol and filled it with new meaning. The meaning of Jesus' words 
and actions is rooted in His command to remember. Today we observe the Lord's Supper in 
remembrance of Christ. Don’t take the Lord’s Supper lightly. It is one of the most precious gifts 
Christ has given to his church. Let’s eat it together.  

B-Dawg’s Buzz by Brenda Post, Secretary 

 

 

April 2017 The Newsletter First Reformed Church 

Glorify God in all we do, 
Grow with Him daily and 
Go with Him to share His love. 

Words from Pastor Luke 

 This month we celebrate the resurrection of Jesus as he conquered death and rose from 
the grave.  This is a glorious celebration and a great opportunity to invite someone who maybe 
doesn’t go to church or hasn’t gone for a long time. They are more likely to say yes during this 
time than maybe any other time of the year with the exception of Christmas.  Think of someone 
you know and invite them to come.  I would encourage you to have lunch with them following 
the service to continue to build the relationship. If anything take the opportunity this time of the 
year to have a conversation centered on whom Jesus is and what He did.    

 I also want to remind you that during this Easter season what we have for services and at 
what times.  Our first special service will be on Maundy Thursday at 7:00, on April 13th.  The 
worship team is putting together a meaningful service for that evening.   On Friday, April 14th, I 
would like to invite all of you to take the time and attend the Community Passion Play at the 
high school.  Show times are at 5, 7, and 9. You can get tickets for one of those times by contact-
ing Curt and Peg Van Kley.  Tickets are free but again another opportunity to invite someone to 
hear the message of Christ.   

 On Sunday morning, April 16th, we will be holding a sunrise service at 7:30 a.m.  We will 
spend the time celebrating and singing many of the Easter Songs and reflecting on the resurrec-
tion and freedom that Christ brought.  Following the Sunrise service the Jr. High Remnant will 
be hosting a breakfast.  Serving times will be from 8:15-9:45.  We will be having one combined 
service for the church at 10:00 am.  It will be a wonderful day as we finish up our series on Spir-
itual disciples and we talk about worship and celebration.  I am excited about the day and look 
forward to the celebration our life in Christ. 

 One other piece of information.  This past month we hired Brenda Kuhl to work as our 
worship coordinator. She will be working 4-6 hours a week helping coordinate our morning wor-
ship experiences as well as special services.  She will also be helping with volunteers who are in-
terested in participation and leading some of the things we do in worship.  She is currently work-
ing with me on our Maundy service evening as well as Easter activities.   

 Brenda is also seeking individuals who are willing to want to use their gifts and talents in 
worship.  On the back information table there will be a sign up of those wanting to help lead 
worship with singing, playing instruments, leading prayer, reading liturgies and other aspects of 
our worship experience.   You find a brief job description of what we are looking for, the require-
ments and any other information you might need.  We are praying that we can implement these 
new opportunities in both of our worship services.  If you have questions contact Brenda Kuhl or 
you can email her at pptfrc@gmail.com.  

Have a great Easter!!  Christ has Risen!   

Pastor Luke 



 
 

News From Rowland and Jane Van Es 
 
Dear Friends and Supporters, 
 
 Here are some headlines from Kenya’s Daily Nation newspaper the last week of 
January: “Kenyan’s feel effects of ravaging drought.” Three rivers in Embu have dried up 
and several more in West Pokot drying up as tributaries already dry. People are moving to 
Uganda with their animals for water. “Families cry for food as famine hits counties.” 
50,000 in Tana River area are suffering as the Tana River is drying up. 100,000 in North Rift 
are also at risk as springs, wells, dams, and boreholes are drying up. “Residents in drought

-stricken areas resort to eating livestock, wild fruit.”  Locals are feeding on meat from 
their own dead livestock. 700 cows died last month. Some people got sick eating a dead 

camel. “Anguish in Garissa as drought worsens.” Hundreds on the verge of starvation 
and the situation there is pathetic. Many are walking up to 50 kilometers (30 miles) for wa-
ter as wells, streams, drying up. “Drought puts western Kenya at risk.” No counties rec-
orded normal rain during the short rains. There is crop failure in Embu and below average 
crop production in other areas. 
 Reports in early February estimated that 2.7 million Kenyans are in need of relief 
food. This past Sunday in church we prayed the following prayer from our monthly Family 
Service liturgy: Prayer for Rain: Heavenly Father, you know all the things we need. We 
pray that you will send rain on this country for the crops to grow, so that everybody may 
have enough to eat, and for the rivers and dams to be filled to supply us with water and 
electricity. We pray for those who are suffering from the effects of drought, and ask you to 
guide those who are trying to help them. In the name of Jesus. Amen. We urge you to also 
pray for rain for Kenya and for several other African countries experiencing drought. RCA 
Global Mission has several mission co-workers and Kenyan partners who are working with 
water and development projects in the affected areas. If you would like to help with water 
for Kenyans in the short and medium term you can support the Maasai Well Project or the 
Scheenstra Well Project. 
 In the long term, we feel that the holistic education provided by St. Paul’s Universi-
ty is key to true transformational development. Students who are studying development 
are learning about ways to help Kenya diversify its food supply, to rely less on rainfall for 
agriculture, and to find other ways to feed its growing population. If you would like to con-
tribute to scholarships for needy students and/or support our work directly please go to 
www.rca.org/vanes. 
 Because we believe that “God is good all the time and all the time God is good,” we 
know that the rain will eventually come and bring new growth and new life. When the 
rains do come we will pray to God again, but this time using the following prayer of 
thanksgiving from our same Family Service liturgy: 
Thanksgiving for Rain: God our Father, you know all the things we need. Thank you for 
sending the rain again this year. For the rain which falls on the farms and on our vegetable  

 

 

88.  MMSC to designate the Youth Pastor’s Office as a Temporary prayer room until the 

office is filled by someone hired. 

89.  Heath De Jong reported on the job position for Director of Youth. He shared that Bob 

Cleveringa has suggested several websites which will broaden our search. 

90.  MMSC to change: Meals on Wheels was eliminated from the Outreach Committee  

responsibilities. 

91.  MMSC for Worship Committee to promote unity and communication between at-

tendees of the Cornerstone and Open Door Services. 

92.   New Business:  

 a. Pastor Luke reported on the East Sioux Classis meeting that was held on March 

14, 2017. 

 b. April 18-23 Pastor Luke will take vacation.  

 C. April 21-29 Pastor Luke will be gone fo r continuing education. 

93.  Treasurer’s Report was given by Kevin Klaassen. He reported that all of our quarterly 

bills have been paid.  

94.  MMSC to approve these minutes. 

95.  MMSC to adjourn following prayer by Marcus De Boer. 

Quarterly Offering Summary 

    Budgeted  Year To Date  % of Budget 

General Fund  $291,106  $67,089  14% 

Benevolent   $101,227  $7,493   8% 

Building   $54,500  $1,075   2% 

Benevolent Monthly Offerings  

(Each monthly offering is promised a minimum of $500 from FRC.) 

Osceola Love Bank (Jan. Special Offering): $295.00 

Cherish Center (Feb. special offering):  $1,461.62 

HS MS Youth Groups: (Feb Special offering) $3,258.22 (both groups total) 

Hope Haven (March Special Offering):  $840.00 



 
 

CONSISTORY MINUTES 

March 20, 2017  6:00 pm 

Elder’s Meeting 6:00 pm                7 present A Quorum 
 
74.  Pastor Luke opened the meeting by offering prayer.  
75.  MMSC to transfer in the membership of Vanessa Odens from the Salem Reformed 
Church in Little Rock, Iowa. Her membership papers were received. 
76.  MMSC to Transfer Amber (Vande Veen) Gable’s membership to the Calvary Unit-
ed Methodist Church in Stratford, Iowa. 
77.  Pastor Luke asked if the Elders knew of anyone needing spiritual care this month. 
78.  Concern for various members were expressed by the Elders for members within 
their calling districts. 
79.  Communion: 227 were served at the last Communion Service. 
80.  MMSC to allow Paula Zevenbergen use of the Fellowship Hall on Saturday, April 
29, 2017 to celebrate the 80th birthday of her mother, Ellen Schram. 
81.  MMSC to allow Pastor Jeremy Wiersma from the Reformed Church in Steen, MN 
to use our church for 6 weeks for pre-marital counseling with a couple from Orange 
City, whom he will be marring.  
82.  MMSC Maundy Thursday Services will be held at 7 pm on Thursday, April 13.       
Communion will be served. 
83.  MMSC to have a Sunrise Service at 7:30 am and one service at 10 am on Easter 
Sunday, April 16, 2017. The youth group will be serving a breakfast between the Sunrise  
Service and the 10:00 am service. 
84.  MMSC to approve these minutes. 
85. MMSC to adjourn following closing prayer by Lawrence Wiersma. 
 
Full Consistory Meeting 7:00 pm    15 present A Quorum  
86. Pastor Luke opened the meeting by reading 1 Corinthians 2: 1-15 and led a devotion-

al, “Confronting your Fears” and opened with prayer. 

87.  Ministry Team Reports: 

  1) Outreach:  no report 

            2) Worship: Reported on preparation for the Maundy Thursday Service on 

April 16, 2017 at 10:00 am. Discussed the possibility of designating a certain room 

as a prayer room.  

            3) Property: Discussion on changing the steps on the west and east entrances 

(on the south end of church) to ramps. Report was made on the progress on lighting, 

sound  

and video systems.  

            4) Education: no report 

            5) Congregational Care: Reported on Senior Members get together that was 

held on Saturday, March 18, 2017. Event was attended by about 30 senior members. 

            6) Administrative: No Report 

 

 

Jane and Rowland’s ministry 

At St. Paul’s University, an ecumenical school that has trained people for ministry since 1903, Rowland teach-

es Old Testament introduction and interpretation and business ethics, and Jane teaches psychology and sociolo-

gy to bachelor of divinity students and a master’s level course in caring for people with HIV/AIDS. Learn more 

at www.rca.org/vanes. 

The Osceola County Ministerial Association  
GOOD FRIDAY PASSION PLAY Friday, April 14, 2017 

It’s the 33rd production of the Osceola County Community Ministerial Association 
Good Friday Passion Play. Plan now to attend on Friday, April 14, 2017. 

There will be three performances: 5 p.m., 7 p.m. and 9 p.m. at the Sibley-
Ocheyedan High School Auditorium. 

FREE tickets are available and may be reserved by calling 712-754-2945 or by emailing 
ocmapassionplay@gmail.com  Church groups and organizations may request enough tickets 
for their entire group.  Please do not reserve more than you actually need. 

Reserved tickets can be picked up at 4:00 p.m. on Friday, April 25 at the Sibley-
Ocheyedan High School.  Any tickets not picked up one-half hour before the perfor-
mance will be made available to the general public.  Any seats empty 10 minutes 
prior to the performance will be made available to people waiting for tickets. 

Listen to KIWA for ticket availability. 

Attending this special program will heighten your appreciation of what our Lord and 
Savior, Jesus Christ, experienced on that Good Friday and will help prepare you for 
the glory of Easter morning. 

gardens, so that the crops can grow and we can have food to eat. For the way the rain makes 
the grass green again, so that the cows have enough to eat and can give us milk. Thank you 
Father for the rain. For the water that fills the dams and makes sure there is enough water in 
our taps for drinking and washing. For the way the rain makes the air fresh and cool and the 
roads less dusty. For the grasses and bushes which will now be good for the giraffes and the 
gazelles and the elephants. Thank you Father for the rain. Amen. 
 We thank God for rain and all good gifts. Thank you for your prayer and support of 
us in our work here in Kenya. Remember “whatsoever you did for one of the least of 
these….” you did for Jesus (Matt. 25:40). 
 

Your Mission Coworkers in Christ, Jane and Rowland Van Es, Jr 

mailto:ocmapassionplay@gmail.com


 
 

Apr. 2 West-Ken and Sharalyn Tjaden 
 Middle-Brent and Chelsey Town/
  family 
 East-Paul & Phyllis Vander Linden 
 
09 West-Harold & Shelia  
  Van Der Sloot 
 Middle-Mark and Kim  
  Van Der Sloot/family 
 East-Ger and Barb Van Diepen 
 
Thursday, April 13 
             West-John and Lois Van Diepen 
             Middle-Keith & Janelle  
  Van Drunen 
             East-Jim and Pauline Van Engen 

16  West-Joel and Teddy Van Gelder  
 Middle-Justin and Angela  
  Van Tilburg/family 
 East-David Van Ruler/family 

 
23 West-Harvey & Marcia Van Ruler 
 Middle-Bryan Verdoorn & Roger  
  Verdoorn 
 East-Joel and Kathy Verdoorn 
 
30 West-Larry and Alfreda Verdoorn 
 Middle-Brent and Brenda   
  Wassman/family 
 East-Clayton and Jodi Wagenaar/
  family 
 

Nursery for April 9:00 am  Nursery for April 11:00 am 

April 2: Wilma Leusink & Andrea Leusink 
9: Laurel and Natalie Klaassen 
12: Gina and Jaden Jacobsma 
16: Brenda Michelson and Linda Mehls 
23: Jenna Ver Steeg and Chelsey Town 
30: Chelsey Alexander and Sami Fox 

Greeters for April, 9 am 

April 2: Marvella and Britta Harberts 
9: Jill Leusink and Maureen Heilman 
16: Kelsey Martinez and Kira Christensen 
23: Darcy Martinez and Lacey Julius 
30: Tiffany and Liz Wynia  

Because of the empty tomb, we have peace. Because of His resurrection, we 

can have peace during even the most troubling of times because we know 

He is in control of all that happens in the world. ~Paul Chappell 

 

 

Cody Dykstra, 504 8th Street, Sibley, Iowa 51249 
 
Cody Dykstra in the oldest son of Cory and Amy Dykstra of 
Sibley. Cody is a sophomore at Sibley-Ocheyedan High 
School. Cody has two younger siblings, Wyatt and Cole. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Alyssa Wassman,  1434 Tyler Avenue, Ocheyedan, Iowa 
51354 
 
Alyssa Wassman is the daughter of Brent and Brenda 
Wassman of Ocheyedan, Iowa. Alyssa is a Sophomore at Si-
bley Ocheyedan High School where she keeps herself very 
busy. She is involved in band (jazz band, concert band, pep 
band, marching band) and choir, FFA and 4-H. Alyssa keeps 
herself very busy. She has one sibling, a brother, Austin. 
 
 

 

We Welcome you all to the family of First Reformed Church! 
FRC members, please take a moment to introduce yourself to our new members. 

 

 

Passion Play Schedule for those Behind the Scenes: 

Saturday, April 8, 8:00 am - Setup at S-O School.   
Meet at Sibley Christian Reformed Church at 8:00 am to load pickups and trailers. 
Sunday, April 9, 2:00-4:00 PM - Rehearsal, including children. 
Monday, April 10, 7:00-9:00 PM - Rehearsal, no children 
Tuesday, April 11, 7:00-9:00 PM - Rehearsal, no children 
Wednesday, April 12, 7:00-10:00 PM Full dress rehearsal with children.  
 (Children will be dismissed at 8:00 PM) 
Friday, April 14, 3:00 PM -  Make-up for the entire cast 
Saturday, April 15, 8:00 AM - Take down the sets 

If there are any questions, please feel free to call Peg & Curt Van Kley at 754-2945, 
Becky Krogman at 754-2967 or Gretchen Bartelson at 301-3748. 



 
 

Welcome to New Members of FRC 
 
Cody Hurlburt and Kristen Will, 676 Poplar Street, 
Ocheyedan, Iowa 51354.  
 
Cody Hurlburt and Kristen Witt live in Ocheyedan Iowa. Co-
dy recently became a member of FRC through Profession of 
Faith and Kristen transferred to FRC last year from St. Paul 
Evangelical Lutheran Church Missouri Synod in Hartley. Co-
dy and Kristen have been together for 5 years and recently 
welcomed their daughter, Braelyn Grace Hurlburt. Cody is a 

mechanic at Bosma Poultry and Kristen is an LPN for Universal Pediatrics. Cody and 
Kristen like to hunt and trap. They enjoy summer fishing and ice fishing and also spend-
ing time together playing with Braelyn 
 

Levi and Kira Christensen, 811 8th Street, Sibley, Iowa 
51249 
 
Levi and Kira Christensen live in Sibley Iowa. Levi origi-
nally was from Nebraska, but moved several times to sev-
eral different states before landing in Sibley in 2005. He 
grew up in the Catholic Church. Kira grew up in George, 
IA and attended church at Hope Reformed. The couple 
was united in marriage on October 12, 2013. Levi works as 
a mechanic at Marthaler Chevrolet of Worthington and 

Kira is a registered nurse at Sibley Specialty Care and Sanford Hospers Dialysis Center. 
The couple has one son, Connor, who was born on leap day last year (2/29/2016). Levi 
enjoys working on project cars and Kira loves anything outside and reading when she 
gets a chance.  

Grant Brouwer, 119 9th Avenue, Sibley, Iowa 51249 
 
Grant Brouwer is the son of Jerrad and Tracee Brouwer and 
is a Sophomore at Sibley-Ocheyedan High School  Grant’s 
hobbies consist of: hunting, riding 4 wheeler at his grand-
parents house, hunting deer and pheasants, shooting bas-
kets, and running in the country. Grant is involved in many 
activities at Sibley-Ocheyedan High School including bas-
ketball and cross country. He has two siblings; Carter and 
Madison. 

 

 

Faith Bible Study will meet on Monday, April 17 at 9:00 am in the Library. 
Leader: Anita Ernst; Hostess: Janelle Van Drunen. 

Patience Bible Study will meet on Monday, April 17 at 4:00 pm to study Les-
son 1 in our new Bible Study Book, End Times: Practical Heavenly Mindedness, 
from LifeGuide . Barb Van Diepen will be the leader and the hostess will be 
Kathy Verdoorn.  

Coffee With the Pastor 

Coffee with the Pastor will be held on 

April 5th at 9 am. Please come join us. 

Hope to see you there! 

Apr  2  Lawrence  &  Ruth  Wiersma 
Apr  9  Ron  &  Nancy  Dykstra 
Apr  16 Glenn  &  Paul  Doorenbos 
Apr  23 John  &  Sharon  Bartels 
Apr  30 Harold  &  Luella  Eggink 

Coffee Servers April 

Library Volunteers Sunday School Nursery 

April 2-Beth Hulstein  

April 9-Jamie Hulstein 

April 16-Mary Hustoft 

April 23-Jan Juffer 

April 30-Imogene Rasmussen  

April 2: Megan :Loerts & Tami Tracy 

9: Pam Vande Hoef & Peg Van Kley 

16:  No Sunday School Easter Sunday 

23:   Ruth Ann Wiersma & Luella Eggink 

30:  Jan Henrichs & Lana Hibma 

If Easter says anything to us today, it says this: You can put truth in a 
grave, but it won't stay there. You can nail it to a cross, wrap it in 
winding sheets and shut it up in a tomb, but it will rise! ~Clarence W. 
Hall . 



 
 

2 SE: Curt Van Kley 

C: Pastor Luke 

SW: Harvey Van Ruler 

BE: Larry Verdoorn 

BW: Lawrence Wiersma 

9 SE: Pastor Luke  

C: John Bartels 

SW: Marcus De Boer 

BE: Heath De Jong 

BW: Ron Dykstra 

16 SE: Harold Ernst 

C: Pastor Luke  

SW: Henry Fisher 

BE: Stan Gaalswyk 

BW: Lennis Harberts 

23 SE: Ed Harskamp 

C: Bill Hartzell 

SW: Pastor Luke  

BE: Dale Honken 

BW: Dan Janssen 

30 SE: Dr. Greg Kosters 

C: Pastor Luke  

SW:  Arnie Langstraat 

BE: John Van Diepen 

BW: Ken Loerts 

Willing Hands Group 
Willing Hands Group #4 will be responsible for services during the 

month of April. Co-chairpersons are Karen and Dale Honken and Marcia 
and Dick Oldenkamp. 

April Faith In Action:  

Faith in Action for April is the church kitchen. Items that will be used are napkins, paper tow-

els, Dawn dish soap, some Clorox wipes or some other type of disinfected wipes. scouring 

pads. Maybe you have worked in the kitchen and know of something that would be useful that 

you would like to bring. All items are appreciated! 

After Church Greeters for April 

"Easter is meant to be a symbol of hope, renewal, and new life." 

~Janine di Giovanni  

 

 

Bible Study Verses: Matthew 28:18-20 “Then Jesus came to them and said, "All authority in 

heaven and on earth has been given to me. Therefore go and make disciples of all nations, 

baptizing them in the name of the Father and of the Son and of the Holy Spirit, and teaching 

them to obey everything I have commanded you. And surely I am with you always, to the 

very end of the age." (NIV) 

Thoughts 

 Imagine the trauma, stress and uncertainty that all the disciples felt when Jesus was 

crucified. Then three days afterward hearing He had risen and been seen! It must have been 

like being on a roller coaster that hadn't been invented yet.. 

 Then they meet Him on the mountain where He told them to go and then He com-

missioned them in the above mentioned scripture. It was now up to them. Now it is up to 

each of us to pass on what we believe to be true: 

• Believing in our hearts that He was the Son of the one true God. 

• Believing He, Christ, died for each of us. 

• Ask Him to forgive us and wash our sins with His precious blood and accept Him as our 

Lord and Savior. 

• Believe we will live with Him in eternity away from all this stress, grief, death and cor-

ruption. 

• Do our best to become like Him through daily studying and applying His Word, the Bi-

ble. 

It will truly be Heaven! (Jim Crowley) 

Action Point: 

We do not need to convince people that our God is real. We need to show them why we be-

lieve in the Lord by how we act, who we are and by our deeds. God will move their heart. It 

is up to us to plant the seed and then watch how God will grow it. 

Sportsman's Tip of the Day: 

Canadian fishing trips have always been some of my best adventures. Plan early for them by 

attending sport shows in the winter months and doing internet research. I promise you, if 

you are even thinking about a trip to Canada, (I have been going for over 35 years) every trip 

has been a different adventure. You want to see God paint the sky, watch a Canadian sunset. 

Sportsmen's Devotional 



 
 

If you would like to be in-
cluded in our Birthday and 
Anniversary Calendar and 
do not see your name, 
please contact the office 
(sibleyfrcoffice@gmail.com 
or 754-2783) and let us 
know your dates! We would 
love to  
recognize YOU on your 
special day! 

Thanks 

 

April Birthdays 

1 Dahson De Jong 

2 Kim Van Der Sloot 
   Kailey Bruxvoort 

3 Angela De Boer 
   Gary De Vries 

4 Ger Van Diepen 

5 Wilma Leusink 

8 Pam Vande Hoef 
   Mary Hustoft 
   Randy Bremer 

9 Lyle Peelen 

10 Marilynn De Boer 
     John Juffer 

11 Melissa Anderson 
     Heather Tangeman 

 

12 Ellen Schram 
    Stan Gaalswyk 

13 Steve Mulder 

14 Dave Lamfers 
     Bill Hartzell 

15 Sylvia Bosma 

16 Martha Krikke 
     Troy Block 

17 Margaret Calsbeek 
     LaDonn Hartzell 
     Andrew Zylstra 

18 Michelle Kraayen-
brink 

19 Grace Hoekstra 

21 Michaela Block 

22 Twila Heemstra 

23 LeRoy De Boer 

24 Randy Vande Berg 
     Apiyo Harberts 
     Uchan Harberts 

26 Melissa Langstraat 
     Grant Brouwer 

27 Dennis Jurgens 

28 Janice Heikes 
     Katelyn Kosters 
     Madeline Sayler 

30 Paige Hurlburt 

April Anniversaries 

06 Chris and Teresa Hurlburt 21 years 

07 Dave and Lesa Stofferan 39 years 

08 Brian and Jamiey Daiker 12 years 

19 John and Jan Juffer 49 years 

27 Roger and Carol Iedema 44 years 

28 Dean and Amy Van Marel 27 years 

 

 

Help Needed:  
 

Next month is graduation! We would like to highlight our graduates in our next 

newsletter. If you have a son or daughter that is graduating from high school or col-

lege, please let the office know so we can honor you.  

Please list the name(s) of your family members who will be graduating in 2017. 

____ High School 

____ College/University  

Graduates 
Name: __________________________________ 

School: _________________________________ 

Degree/Certificate: _______________________ 

Future Plans: ____________________________ 

Email the office at sibleyfrcoffice@gmail.com or call 754-2783. You can also place a 

note in the mailbox outside the office.  Thanks!! 



 
 

April 2017 

 Sun Mon Tue Wed

    

29am Cornerstone  

10 am Coffee/Prayer FR 

10 am Sunday School 

11 am Open Door   

Pray for our Church 

3 

 

 

Tracy Den Beste 

48:30 am Quilters  

 

 
Gary and De Vries 

5 

 

 
Glenn Doorenbos 

99am Cornerstone  

10 am Coffee/Prayer FR 

10 am Sunday School 

11 am Open Door   

Pray for our Youth 

10 7-9 pm  Passion Play 

Pracice 

 
Paul Doorenbos 

11 8:30 am Quilters  

7-9 pm Passion Play  

Practice 
 

Kelsey Doorenbos 

12  9 am Mom’s Together

7-10 pm Passion Play 

Practice 
 

LaVon Dykstra 

167:30am Sunrise Service  

8:15-9:45am Breakfast served  

by our Youth 

10 am Easter Service  

17 9 am Faith Bible St. 

4 pm Patience Bible St. 

6 pm Elders will meet 

7 pm Full Consistory meets 

188:30 am Quilters  

 

Mark and Tanya Dykstra;  

Tanner and Makya 

19 

 

 

Scott and Marlys Dykstra

23 9am Cornerstone  

10 am Coffee/Prayer FR 

10 am Sunday School 

11 am Open Door   

Pray for our Pastor 

24 

 

 

 

Harold and Luella Eggink 

258:30 am Quilters  

 

 
Jon and Amy Elser; Mariah and 

Maverick 

26 

 

 

 

Anita Ernst 

309am Cornerstone  

10 am Coffee/Prayer FR 

10 am Sunday School 

11 am Open Door   

Pray for our Church 

   

April 
 

 

Wed Thu Fri Sat 

  1 

Glenn Doorenbos 

6 

 

 
Merlin and Karen Doorenbos 

7 

 

 
Paul Doorenbos 

8College Students 

Ethan Post 

Ignacio Romero 

Matt Vander Ploeg 

9 am Mom’s Together 

10 pm Passion Play  

LaVon Dykstra 

137 pm Maundy Thurs-

day Services 
 

Cory and Amy Dykstra; Cody, 

Wyatt and Cole 

14 5, 7 and 9 pm: Passion 

Play at Sibley Ocheyedan 

Auditorium 
 

Ron and Nancy Dykstra 

15College Students 

Devan Vander Veen 

Adam Ackerman 

Lexi Ackerman 

Scott and Marlys Dykstra 

20 

 

 

Trudy Dykstra 

21 

 

 

Leona Eben 

22College Students 

Kailey Bruxvoort 

Evan Mehls 

Josh Wagenaar 

 

27 

 

 

 

Harold and Mim Ernst 

28 

 

 

 

Paul Feldkamp 

29College Students 

Sarah Honken 

Ellie Klaassen 

Jena Van Marel 

   


